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Pastor Mark Liscom

Do we want God to “take over”? Or set us free?

We often find ourselves in an interesting dilemma when it comes to the desire for God to
be involved in the world. The issue is that we often want God to simply take over. “Bring us
peace!” we might say, or “stop the tragedy caused by war”. On a more personal level we might
ask for God to get us a job or make it rain. In other words, we want God to just take over.

But here is the dilemma. We also want to be free. On Memorial Day, we will remember
the thousands who have died for freedom and gave their lives so that we as people will not be
ruled or dominated by any power. Paul writes in Galatians, Chapter 5, “For freedom Christ has
set us free. Stand firm, therefore, and do not submit again to a yoke of slavery”.

What we need to understand is that in Christ, God willingly gave up his position of power
and control. He can’t just act like a dictator or “take over’ because in the process we would lose
our human freedom, the very thing that makes us who we are. So, in Christ, God came to be
with us, to befriend us, to be found in life as we actually have it.

You’re not a puppet. God will not just pull the strings and “make you” do this or that. God
will be with you wherever you are and whatever circumstance you are in. As your friend. So
that in whatever situation you might find yourself, you might know what it means to be free.
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PAPERLESS NEWSCASTER OPTION AVAILABLE

The Newscaster is now available electronically for those that would like to receive it in this
form rather than through the mail. If you would like to NOT receive a physical copy of the
Newscaster, please email Jane Pretzer at dpretz@diodecom.net and let her know you want to be

k\\ ’ /‘ removed from the physical mailing list.

You can always access the online version of the Newscaster at the Church website,

- www.stpauldiller.com, and click on the Newscaster tab for whatever publication you need.
Pape r\ess Another option is to be put on the email list that will include a link. If you would like the
Newscaster emailed to you, email Sheri Schultis at jschultis@diodecom.net to be put on the list.

Editor: Kendra K. Weers

Typist: Kendra K. Weers  Calendar: Kendra K. Weers
Assembly: Kendra K. Weers
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Newscaster Reporters
Church Council — Tyler Wolken  Financial Secretary — David Henrichs
WELCA — Peggy Hemphill ~ Eunice Circle — Irene Gibson
Work Day — Carolyn Schultis
Christian Education and VBS — Kristen Hennerberg, Kristen Heidemann,
Beth Roelfs and Sheri Schultis
Youth News — Jadyn Schultis, Skylar Pretzer and Brianna Weers
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Worship Committee — Council ~ Mutual Ministry Committee - Council
Birthdays & Anniversaries — Jane Pretzer
WELCA Coffee List — Elizabeth Roelfs

Sponsors for the May Newscaster are

# Irene Gibson in loving memory of
Karl Bunting on his Birthday
and
®Brian and Kendra Weers
in Honor of Joely’s Confirmation on May 2 and
Brianna’s High School Graduation on May 15

ok

We thank you for your sponsorship and support.
Please note that the sign-up sheet for 2021 sponsorships is up and there is an URGENT need for June/July
sponsor and ALL months have at least one sponsorship available.
Please consider sponsoring a Newscaster to continue providing this communication tool
to the members of the congregation.

2021 Nebraska Synod Assembly

We are looking for someone who mig}nt find it interesting to
attend our Ncbraska Sgnocl Asscmb'g “online”. You can

wa’ccl') From homc or From W}"ICI"CVCI‘ 30[.1 can connect to tl’lC

NEBRASKA SYNOD ELCA ; , , 5
internet, orwe mlght watch it togcthcr if that works.

lt will be held on Saturdag, Junc 5“’. Flcasc contact a council

member hcgou would like to be a Par‘c of asscmblg this year.
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St. Paul Lutheran Church Council Minutes for March 16, 2021

Members present were Darin Weers, Peggy Hemphill, Pr. Mark Liscom, Diane Wellsandt, David Henrichs, Gary
Bergmeier, and Tyler Wolken. Started the meeting off by sharing life and faith stories. The minutes from last month were
reviewed. Gary made the motion to approve the minutes and Darin seconded. Minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Allan and Stacy gave their report. Total available cash was $6,291.78. After Norris, Portico, and Stanton are to be paid,
it would leave a balance of $2,221.90. The 2020 Benevolence was finally paid off. Alan and Stacy reported 11 hours of work.
Council agreed on a wage of $25.00. Gary moved to accept the Treasurer’s report and Peggy seconded. Motion passed.
Memorial Treasurer’s Report

Darin reported that there was an interest of 0.45 thus bringing the balance to $9106.29. Thrivent fund has a balance of
$21,702.92. This is after $2500 came out to pay for the 2020 Benevolence. Tyler moved to approve the report and Gary
seconded. Motion passed.

Pastor’s Report

4 worship services, 1 Ash Wednesday service, 3 Lenton services, 2 funerals, 1 Youth meeting, 3 confirmation classes, 5
hospital calls, 1 worship committee meeting, 2 text studies, and 7 other calls.
Vice Chairman’s Report

No Report
Committee Reports
Christian Education- Brainstorming dates for VBS
Worship and Music- Planning Maunday/Thursday Service. There will only be one Easter service at 9:30AM.

Memorial- Ed Hajek started construction on the Sunday school room renovation by knocking down the dividing wall.
Property- Diller Electric will be handling the rewiring of the room and will also add two additional outlets the the Narthex
room of the church.
Old Business
- Alan Roelfs, Pastor Mark, and David Henrichs are working to see if there is a chance to apply for PPP for St. Paul Church
from Security First Bank.
New Business
-Pastor Mark will go on vacation from May 16- 31.

Next church council meeting is set for April 21 at 7:30 with Committee meetings at 7PM. Tyler moved to adjourn the
meeting and Darin seconded. The meeting was adjourned and closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

- Tyler Wolken, Council Secretary

TREASURER’S REPORT
As of 4/20/2021
Current Balances Operating Expenses
General Fund $ 2,322.58 Available Cash $ 2,322.58
Benevolence $ 2,003.60 Remaining Bills
Designations $ 634.99 L\ Norris $ 194.00
Total $ 4,961.17 3 Treasurer (Mar) $ 225.00
4 Stanton $ 1,047.50
Treasurer (Apr) $ 200.00
Remaining Bal § 656.08
Offering Summary
February March April
Current $ 5,482.00 $ 9,090.20 $ 7,984.40
Benevolence $ 993.20 $ 1,400.80 $ 2,003.60
Designated Funds $  150.00 $§ 181.00 $ 190.00
Totals $ 6,625.20 $10,672.00 $10,178.00
(Partial Month)
We need to receive $10,000.47 in CURRENT each month in order to meet our budget for 2021.
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St. Paul Lutheran Church Council Minutes for April 21, 2021

Members present were David Henrichs, Darin Weers, Diane Wellsandt, Peggy Hemphill, Gary Bergmeier, Pastor Mark
Liscom, and Tyler Wolken. Guests were Ardith Barber and Jane Pretzer. Ardith and Jane wanted to know when meals could be
offered again for funeral services. The council and ladies agreed that it was time to start serving meals again at the church. Since
the group of woman able and willing to help with funerals was getting smaller, funeral meals would only be hosted at the church
and not the community building. Simply do to transportation of food and equipment, clean up, and ease of setting up. Jane and
Ardith also suggested getting a few more white tables to accommodate such a crow if need be. Council agreed and will look into
purchasing a few extra to replace the old metal tables. The ladies are always in need of extra hands that can help with funerals and
other events. Please contact Ardith or Jane if you would like to be apart of the E.L.C.A. women’s group. Pastor Mark then read a
letter from the Bishop about, “What is God up to?” The minutes from March were reviewed. Darin moved to accept the minutes
and Diane seconded. Minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report

According to the financial report there was a total of $2322.58 of operating cash available. After Norris, Treasurer bill (March),
Stanton, and Treasurer bill(April), this would give a remaining balance of $656.08. Diane moved to accept the report and Peggy
seconded. The report was approved.

Memorial Treasurer’s Report

Two gifts were given since last month. The account had an interest of 0.64, thus giving a new balance of $14,306.93. Tyler
moved to accept the report and Gary seconded. The report was approved.
Pastor’s Report

5 worship services, 2 lenton services, 1 Maunday Thursday service, 1 funeral/family meeting, 1 prayer service (funeral home),
2 hospital calls, 4 home visits, 1 assisted living call, 4 other calls, 2 Youth meetings, 3 confirmation classes, 2 confirmation make
up classes, 1 cluster meeting, and 1 text study.

Vice Chairman’s Report

-Bulletin news has to be into Sheri Henrichs by no later than Saturday’s.

-Dave, Pastor, and Alan were not able to acquire any PPP from First Security for St. Paul because of ineligibility.
Committee Reports
Music and Worship- The group went over all the Lenton services and looking forward to having some special music again.
Food Stand- Will only be serving food at the Diller Picnic on June 18 and 19. David is going to look at pricing some hamburger

and other products to find the best rate.

Memorial- Darin went ahead and paid $997.24 to Ed Hajek for the construction he did on the Sunday School room remodel.
Property- Pastor is needing a new look put on his office door. Old one malfunctioned and will need to be replaced.
Christian Education- Crosswalk will end May 5. Looking to have a celebration at the YMCA later in the month.
Old Business

N/A

New Business

- Gary agreed to look at getting an AED for the church incase of an emergency. He will explore price, maintenance, and grant
options as well.

- Gary made the motion that we begin having fellowship and coffee after church. Masks are still encouraged. Darin seconded
the motion. Motion passed.

- Council agreed to begin serving luncheons for funerals effective as of April 21.

- Council agreed that we should begin having assistant ministers again for worship.

- Steve Hemphill will help with organizing the moving of the church. If you would like to volunteer to be put on the list, please
contact Steve or a council members.

The next council meeting is scheduled for May 19 at 7:30PM with committee’s meeting at 7:00PM. Darin moved to adjourn
the meeting and Gary seconded. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

- Tyler Wolken, Council Secretary

Loving an EGR

During a conversation over coffee, a friend mentioned an “EGR.” I had to interrupt and ask for a definition: Extra Grace
Required — in other words, people who can seem tough to love. Often, they’re the most in need of love because they’re
hurting. Perhaps Jesus was referring to EGRs when he said, “If you love only those who love you, what reward is there for
that? Even corrupt tax collectors do that much” (Matthew 5:46, NLT).

Truly loving others — even EGRs — might not be as tough as we think. Simple gestures such as smiling, truly listening,
sending a note or extending an invitation go a long way toward expressing care and softening hearts.

At times, we all require extra grace. Thankfully, God has an unlimited amount to extend fo us and then #irougl us. Out
of joy, we can find ways — even simple ones — to share God’s grace and love with people who need it.

—Janna Firestone from The Newsletter Newsletter, May 2021
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Eunice Circle met on April 12, 2021 at 1:30pm. Norma
Banahan led the bible study.

Journeys with angels - Comforting, encouraging,
protecting angels. Biblical angels are not personal wish-
granters, but God’s messengers - heavenly beings who
usher us into God’s goodness. God’s promises point us
where we need to go.

Our study texts from Genesis 16:1 thru 13 - Genesis
21:9 thru 10 and 14 thru 19 - Daniel 6:19 thru 22 - Psalm
91:1 thru 4 and 9 thru 12 - Matthew 4:1 thru 7 and 11 -
Matthew 26:53 and 54 - Luke 22:39 thru 44.

We opened with prayer and Hymn “Oh, Love, How Deep”. We closed with Hymn “On Eagles
Wings” and The Lord’s Prayer.

Norma called our meeting to order. Minutes were read and approved. Five (5) members answered
Roll Call. Our offering was $16.00.

Old Business: Discussed having March lesson on April 12t and on April 26t - April lesson. Work
Day - March 23+,

New Business: Work Day April 27t

After Grace - Cleo Perkins and Linda Behrends served refreshments.

Next Eunice Circle meeting - April 26, 2021 - 1:30pm - April Book. Irene Gibson will lead Bible
study. - Irene Gibson, Recorder

J/OMENS Eunice Circle

; AR B0 Eunice Circle met on April 26,2021 at 1:30pm. The bible study
was led by Irene Gibson.

Journeys with angels - Feasting, funny, alleluia angels. God’s
messengers lead us from the shadows of death into the light of new
life. From the incarnation to the resurrection, God’s angels arrive
to announce joyful, wondrous news.

Our study texts from Genesis 18:1 and 2, 6 thru 14, Genesis 19:1 thru 7 and 12 thru 16 - Judges 6:1
thru 6 and 11 and 12 - 1 Kings 19:1 thru 9a - Psalm 78:25 - Matthew 28:1 thru 8 - Mark 16:1 thru 8 -
Revelations 19:1 thru 6.

We opened with prayer and Hymn “Christ Has Arisen, Alleluia”. We closed with prayer and Hymn
“Now All the Vault of Heaven Rebounds”, and our focus verses “Praise the Lord! Praise the Lord from
the heavens; paise him in the heights! Praise him, all his angels; praise him, all his host!” (Psalm 148: 1
and 2) We said The Lord’s Prayer.

Norma called our meeting to order. Minutes were read and approved. Four (4) members answered
Roll Call. Our offering was $10.00.

Old Business: Work Day April 27,

New Business: WELCA Meeting - May 5 - 7pm. Work Day April 27,

After Grace - Cleo Perkins served refreshments.

Next Eunice Circle meeting - May 10, 2021 - 1:30pm - May Book. Norma Banahan will lead Bible
study. - Irene Gibson, Recorder
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Mission Work Day

On APril 27 three women had an cnjogablc da9 working togcthcr again
after ncarlg a year off because of Covid.
T]’acg Put togcthcr and tied 5 quilts }39 noon.
Our next work da}j will be May 25 starting at 9:00.

Flease P]an to come andjoin in the fun.

God‘s Work ~ Our Hands

ATTENTION GRADUATES!!!!

Are You, your Child, or Grandchild graduating this year?
We want them on our Graduation Board!

Our country is coming out of the Covid “fog” and things are returning to a bit of normalcy. The Diller-Odell
graduation will take place on May 15, and many colleges/universities have already held commencement exercises.

If you, your child, or grandchild have recently or will be graduating, we want you on our graduates board!

Pictures and information for the board are being accepted until May 30 (if you want your picture and info
in the June/July Newscaster), and the information needed is the name (First, Middle, Last) of the graduate, parents’
or grandparents’ (ONLY) names, name of school, school colors, degree earned and future plans. Please submit
requested information and wallet-sized pictures or email to kweers10@gmail.com. Thanks!!

Donation Made to Wymore Food Pantry
A donation of food and personal care items totaling 31 pounds was delivered
to the Wymore Food Pantry from St. Paul's. Place any non-perishable items in the
grey tub located near the sanctuary door. The goal is to make a delivery every 2 S
months. This is an important way we can shine God's love to others. Keep the E;
hunger of others in mind as you are doing the shopping for your own household. FEED THE

- HUNGRY

e CJ/*/I st
7

We extend our sympathy to Doug and Glenda Spilker. Doug's father,

.- ‘_r‘}/y,,,/ ,,,/47 Glen Spilker, passed away on April 16. Our thoughts and prayers are with
' “  their family at this time of loss.

Please remember in your prayers all of our members and extended church family

who are not able to be with us, those that are in assisted living and care centers _ ’\( 5

and those who may be in need of God’s comfort, healing and peace: A \-/?
Doug Spilker, who'’s father, Glen Spilker, passed away. ’ ."'
Linda Behrends for a continued recovery at home following her accident. v

Rev. Dr. Delmar Wiemers is home and continues fo recover. %’,J( /

Kendra K Weers, whose dad fell and broke his hip, but is healing and back home soon. % FITE I

Please remember our Homebound and Shut-ins and . / D V& ﬁ ‘) wur
all who are in need of God’s healing Grace: Yy WS

19, Dye
Betty and Franklin Damrow, Margery Keefover, Cindy Bartlett, e/ 1 ([,y €7
Rev. Delmar Wiemers, Linda Behrends and Eden Lottman.

6




@Ohr is6iss Edvoatiof | (. swalk Lesson Focus on the Early Church

Spreading the story of Jesus death and resurrection was the mission of the early church. Students
learned that the job of sharing this message wasn't always easy or safe. Riley Hickey helped with an
opening activity that demonstrated how early Christians were persecuted. The younger students played
a bible relay where each of them had to pass on the story of Jesus fo others. The older students helped
believers gather in Antioch where the name 'Christian' was first used. They've learned actions to some
awesome songs, wound themselves through an obstacle course blindfolded and learned that it is
EVERYBODY'S Job to tell EVERYBODY about Jesus. Classes for the year will end on May 5. The group

is planning an end of year celebration on Sunday, May 23 with a swimming party at the Beatrice YMCA.
~ Submitted by Beth Roelfs

;== From the Worship and Music Committee B = o

g

The Worship and Music Committee has been experimenting with playing a variety of digital music before
and after the service, let us know what you think.

Once again we will be recognizing our High School and College Graduates during the May 9t service at
church.

“The Living Last Supper” was the play selected by the Worship and Music committee for this year’s
Maundy Thursday service. Pictures are included on the next page with the article about Holy Week.

This play helped us to reflect and remember the events of that night long ago, when Jesus ate with his
disciples one final meal, when by one of his own disciples he was betrayed, when he was arrested and one by
one the disciples abandoned him to death.

Following the sharing of the Lords Supper, we heard from each of the disciples and Mary telling their story,
followed by them extinguishing their candle.

The service ended with the “Stripping of the Altar”, followed by silence.

Thanks to all who helped and participated in this service. Pastor Mark, Readers-Julie Schmidt, Tyler
Wolken, Brennan Schultis, Charles Barber Dean Pretzer, Dennis Nipper, Scott Pretzer Gary Bergmeier, Jamie
Schultis, Darin Weers, David Henrichs, Allen Roelfs, Brian Weers and Stacy Roelfs. Stripping of the Altar-
Kendra K Weers, Joely Weers and Beth Roelfs. ~ Worship and Music Committee

ALL ABOARD!

For an exciting trip through the
,f BIBLE

' HOGKY St. Paul's - Diller 2021
RAILWAY | Vacation Bible School

JESUS' poyeq PuLLS usTH““‘“E“ June 8'12 [TUES"Sat]
— 8:30-11 am
To register*, email Beth Roelfs at ages 4 - 5th grade

broelfs73@gmail.com

No Charge!

*Registration is not required, but helps with planning

[




7—/0@ Week at St Paul Lutheran

Holy Week services held Palm Sunday, March 28 through Easter, April 4

?a/m Sun/ay, 'Marcﬁ 28 OnFalm 5uncla3, St Faul | utheran did not have the traditional Palm Parade through
the churcl‘u, but the Crosswa”( children held a ]argc Fa]m Faradc around the church on the Fo”owing chlncsclag.
Pictures and article were featured in the APril Newscaster.

Maun{/%ﬁurm@, ﬂﬂﬂ’/{ Maund3~Thurs<:la3 services were different from Prcvious years (Prior to Covid). We
had in~Pcrson services, but no SCdcr Meal because of current Covid mandates. | his time, we had “Thc Living | ast
Suppcr”, a Plag selected bg the WorslﬁiP and Music committee for this year’s Maundy Thurscjag service.

This P133 hclpcd us to reflect and remember the events of that night long ago, when Jcsus ate with his discip]cs
one final mcal, when by one of his own disciP]cs he was bctraycd, when he was arrested and one 133 one the disciPlcs
abandoned him to death.

Fo”owing the sharing of the | ast SUPPCI‘, we heard from each of the disciplcs and Mary tc”ing their story,
followed by them cxtinguishing their candle. T he service ended with the “5triPPing of the Altar, followed bg silence.

T hanks to all who hclpcd and Participatcd in this service. Pastor Mark, Rcaclcrs-Julic Schmidt, Tgfcr Wolken,
Prennan Schultis, Charles Barbcr, Dean Pretzer, Dennis NEPPcrt, Scott Pretzer, Garg Bcrgmcicr, Jamic Schultis,
Darin Weers, David Henrichs, Allen Roelfs, Brian Weers and Stacy Roelfs. 5tripping of the Altar- K endra K.
Weers, Joc]g Weers and Beth Roelfs.

Ak right, communion was given, the original | ast
Suppcr. [t was an cnlightcning service, hcaring the
Pcrspcctives of the disciplcs that all abandoned Jesus when
he was betraycd. A big thank you to the readers and
presenters of the P133 and the WorshiP and Music

committee for bringing this to our church.



GUO/?ﬁ/ﬂy, ﬂﬂl’ffz The Good I:ricjag service gave us

ay __I// the Powchu| message of Christ’s sacrifice for all of us and the bare
‘ a altar and absent paraments remind us that he did in fact die FOR

us. lvcgou were unable to attend services in person, Plcasc check out

our ]:accbook page where you can watch all or Part of the worslﬁiP

service.

Eﬂffﬂl’, Hﬁﬂ'/lf [or [T aster, we again did not have an [C_aster sunrise service or
Youth breakfast. Worsl')iP service was at the rcgular time. Dcspitc the missing of the

sunrise service and breakfast, the incredible message of ourrisen Christ was celebrated.

Bcth Rochcs delivered afun children’s sermon about the message of E_as’ccr and Fastor Markgavc avery thouglﬂtgul
sermon. Wc look forward to the clag that we can resume sPcciaI music and the singing of the choir. A“ sermons are
available in Pﬁnt upon request or the video from our [Facebook page is available at any time. All services will be available
on [Facebook | jve on our Facebook page and then Postcd to be viewed at any time on the same page. We hoPc you all

canjoin us in whatever way you can for uPcoming worshipl

At right, the congregation enjoyed being |
back for in-person worship this year to
celebrate Easter and look forward to
having sunrise service again next year.

At center bottom, Irene Gibson brought
these cheery Daffodils to brighten up
the church for Easter. Thank you for

sharing this with us!

This Easter Lily was given by the family of Judy / % & b ¥ |
Garton after her funeral that had taken place the day ¥ " — — P

before on April 3. Thank you to her family for k, This Easter Lily was shared by Dean and
sharing this lovely reminder of her. Beth Roelfs family. Thank you for sharing!

THE DILLER PICNIC IS BACK!

The Diller Picnic Committee has set the dates for this year's
1231 Annual Diller Picnic for JUNE 18-19, 2021.
It is one day shorter than usual, as we all try to navigate our way to the other
side of the pandemic. Sign-up sheets for the church’s food stand and float  |&;
construction will be in the Narthex very soon, so check the website or stop by
the church later in May to choose the time that best works for you. ‘
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Congratulations to Skylar Pretzer and Jadyn
Schultis for being selected as the Fairbury
Elks' Students of the Month for April. They
are pictured with Robert Kluge of the
Fairbury Chapter. Congratulations, girls!

Congratulations to the 7/8 grade
Quiz Bowl team for placing 3rd
(ALMOST 2nd) overall at the
MUDECAS tournament on

April 19 at BDS school.

Happily, 2021 brought back Prom for Diller-Odell. Pictured above is the

Diller-Odell senior class at Prom which took place on April 10 in Beatrice.

A AALA taba &
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School is coming to a close and our youth and
confirmation students have been busy. We have
VERY talented young people in our congregation!
Obviously, several events are not pictured, as I

cannot be at all events. Anyone can submit
school event pictures that feature St. Paul
members to Kendra at kweers10@gmail.com.

2021 also brought back the 8th Grade (JrHi) Dance as well, which took
place on April 23 at the school. Pictured are the 8th Grade attendees.

CTIAPPY

ANNIVERSARY,

May Wedding Anniversaries

May 1, 1981 2
& Mr.& Mrs. Gail & Brenda Engelman q
May 20, 1978 6
& Mr.& Mrs. Keith & Cindy Bartlett 1‘5*
May 24, 1980 15
& Mr. & Mrs. Douglas & Glenda Spilker 15

15
May 24, 1991 16
& Mr. & Mrs. Jim & Cathy Lyons 17
May 25, 1974 19
& Mr. & Mrs. Steve & Peggy Hemphill 19
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May Birthdays

Jan Liscom

John Garcia

Eldean Banahan
Addison Heidemann
Devin Garcia
Calvin Hennerberg
Camille Hennerberg
David Parde

Lilly Smith

Caleb Schultis
Dennis Nippert
Sheila Goldsberry
Joseph Henrichs

21
23
24
24
24
23
23
27
29
29
29
30
30

Christian McCown
Jane Pretzer
Elizabeth Roelfs
Radene Beran
Hayden Nutsch
Norris Gold

Jean Schmidt
Melvin Beran
Douglas Spilker
Crystal Snyder
Alexander Roelfs
Chase Whitehead
Spencer Schmidt



VOLUNTEERS: If you are unable to serve on the Sunday(s) you are assigned, PLEASE arrange with
someone else to fill in and notify others in the assigned Sunday of the change. Thank You!

May 2 Sunday Worship Service May 9 Sunday Worship Service
gﬂf With Holy Communion 4’ Graduate Recognition Happr
Confirmation Mother’s Day Y,
Conflrmiition Greeter, Dean Pretzer Greeter, Charles Barber Dav
Coffee Service - Ardith Barber & Beth Roelfs Coffee Service - Jeanette Bures & Jill SChee/e

May 23 Sunday Worship Service

Pentecost
' Greeter, Dennis Nippert
Pentecost Coffee Service — Stacy Roelfs & Cleo Perkins

May 16 Sunday Worship Service
Greeter, Jim Bures
Coffee Service - Robbyn Roelfs & Jean Schmidt

May 30 Sunday Worship Service

= Trinity Sunday
Ze\ y> Greeter, Charles Barber
Coffee Service — Jane Pretzer & Jan Gold

June 6 Sunday Worship Service June 13 Sunday Worship Service
With Holy Communion Greeter, Dennis Nippert
Greeter, Jim Bures Coffee Service — Angie Clifford & Stacy Schlichtman

Coffee Service — Radene Beran & Norma Banahan

June 20 Sunday Worship Service June 27 Sunday Worship Service
Greeter, Jim Bures Greeter, Jim Bures
Coffee Service — Marcy Barber & Sondra Germer Coffee Service — Marla Weichel & Anne Parde
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St. Paul's - Diller 2021
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